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March 19, 2020

RE: Level 1 and Level 2 interconnection applications
As a result of temporary COVID-19 protocols and until further notice, Emera Maine will only process Level 1 and Level 2 applications that are submitted electronically.  
Paper applications mailed to Emera Maine still will be processed; however, due to COVID-19 mitigation procedures, processing will not commence on paper applications until Emera Maine’s interconnection team returns to normal operations.  There is no estimated date for the resumption of processing of paper applications at this time.

Please note: Payment for interconnection requests still must be submitted in accordance with normal application procedures.  Upon termination of COVID-19 protocols, all checks will be reconciled with submitted applications.  Customers should expect that it could be several weeks before Emera Maine cashes checks submitted for applications.
Any application without a corresponding check will be notified. Applications lacking payment will be removed from interconnection processing and will begin the interconnection process anew once payment has been received.  
We appreciate your understanding and your assistance during this time.  Stay safe and be well.

Sincerely,

Emera Maine Interconnection Team
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